
El Camino College 
Parking and Traffic Advisory Council 

May 31, 2023 
 

Attendees:  Stephanie Bennett, Rebecca Donegan, Amy Hanoa, Tom Hazell, Jonelle Jones-Morrison, 
Mike Trevis, Ruben Lopez 
 
The meeting started at 1:00 p.m.  
 
The minutes from March 29, 2023 were approved. 
 
Homeless Students 
Robin Dreizler had mentioned to Chief Trevis that there was a proposal for a county grant that would 
allow the homeless to park on campus, however it did not pass.  The grant did not address restroom 
facilities or other services that needed to be provided. If the grant was awarded, it would not only be for 
students and would be open to anybody. Robin needed more guarantee that the grant would specifically 
assist students. Currently there is no designated space on campus for homeless students living in their 
cars. The issue may be revisited. 
 
Roundtable 
Ruben – Commencement is coming up next Friday.  The main lots that will be used are H, F and C. 
A.D.A. parking is available in lots H and C on the first floor.  Lot L will be used in limited capacity due to 
construction in that area.  Rideshare will be in lots J, K and H (south). 
 
Mike T. – Mitchell is at AQMD training.  The Rideshare program and surveys will be coming back. 
 
Stephanie – Will there be free parking for commencement?  Yes, and parking will be free for summer 
and fall as the administration is trying to encourage more enrollment and promote the college. 
 
The meeting ended at 1:17 p.m. 


